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PROFIT WARNING 
 

This announcement is made by the Company pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Listing Rules. 

The Board wishes to inform the Shareholders and potential investors that, based on the 

preliminary review of the unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group for the 

period from 1 January 2012 to 30 June 2012, the Group is expected to record a loss for the six 

months ended 30 June 2012, as compared to the profit recorded in the same period of 2011. 

Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 

shares of the Company. 

 

This announcement is made by the board (the ‘‘Board’’) of Kingdee International Software 

Group Company Limited (the ‘‘Company’’, together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) 

pursuant to Rule 13.09 of The Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange 

of Hong Kong Limited. 

The Board wishes to inform the shareholders (the ‘‘Shareholders’’) of the Company and the 

potential investors that, based on the preliminary review of the unaudited consolidated 

management accounts of the Group for the period from 1 January 2012 to 30 June 2012, the 

Group is expected to record a loss for the six months ended 30 June 2012, as compared to the 

profit recorded in the same period in 2011. Such expected loss was primarily attributed to the 

negative growth of revenue resulted from that the enterprises’ expenditure on IT was adversely 

affected by the declining macro-economy.   

The Company is still in the process of finalizing its interim results for the six months ended 30 



June 2012. The information contained in this announcement is only a preliminary assessment by 

the management of the Company based on the unaudited consolidated management accounts of 

the Group, which have not yet been audited or reviewed by the auditor of the Company and may 

be subject to adjustments. The results of the Company for the six months ended 30 June 2012 are 

expected to be announced before the end of August 2012. Further information about the 

management discussion and analysis on the performance of the Group will be contained in such 

interim results announcement. 

Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 

shares of the Company. 
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